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Board of Directors Meeting

January 21, 2015
President Jay Heelon called the meeting to order at 7:34 p.m. with all board members present with the exception of Jim Cassin.  
SECRETARY
Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the minutes of the meeting of December 17, 2014.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
Garry Murphy presented the following Social applications for consideration: Laura Dejame and Elizabeth Bennett.
Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by Jason Howarth, to accept the above applications. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
 Garry read the following correspondence:
1. Thank you from Jack Hassett and crew and the Joe Dion family.
2. From the Lowell Zoning Board regarding a public hearing.
3. From Ken Guys and Paul Regan regarding LOA reinstatement.

4. From Roger Lang and David Slattery requesting leaves of absence. Agreed.

5. From Charlie Duarte and Paul Demers requesting Limited membership.

6. From Charlie Noyes resigning Regular membership.

7. From Brian Meade, Jr. requesting a change from Regular to Social membership.

8. From Roger Morneau requesting change from Regular A to AB. 

9. From Dianne McLeod regarding the 2015 Solheim Cup. 

10. From Winterfest requesting a donation. 
Garry informed the board that an updated alphabetical list of applicants for Limited and/or Regular membership will be posted in the downstairs lounge and on the website.
Garry distributed an updated member count indicating openings, if any, in Regular, Limited, Junior, and Youth membership classifications. 
Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by Gary Walsh, to reinstate Paul Regan to Regular membership. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.

Motion by John Johnson, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the Secretary’s report.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
TREASURER
Brian Campbell distributed and reviewed the monthly financial report noting that borrowing to meet expenses over the off-season has been unnecessary due to positive cash flow. Brian also noted the significant increase in electricity rates and informed board members about an injury to a golf course employee now receiving worker compensation benefits.  
Brian reported the following account balances: Operating Account – $35,967; Payroll Account-$1,711; Money Market Account-$5,124; Stabilization Account-$153,074. Total Cash-$195,876.
 
Motion by Gary Walsh, seconded by Mark Duffy, to accept the Treasurer's report.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
HOUSE COMMITTEE 

Jim Cassin emailed a list of events planned for the upcoming months including trivia, music by Take Two, Super Bowl party, trips to Mt. Cannon and Foxwoods, NASCAR party, and wine tasting and music in the upstairs hall.
GREENS COMMITTEE
John Griffin submitted the following report:


1.  The course is closed for the season.

2.  The course is having ice issues, as the same weather pattern of no snow cover, rain   and cold nights as last winter.

3.  Jack is applying black sand to accelerate the melting process and is closely monitoring affected areas.

4.  No response from our neighbor regarding the land behind # 5 tee and down the left side of # 4 fairway.  We will continue to try to resolve this situation.

5.  Reminders: Please remember to fix any ball marks, rake traps and follow cart signs.


Motion by John Johnson, seconded by Gary Walsh, to accept the report of the Greens Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE
Gary Walsh informed board members that Joel Jenkins will attend the annual PGA equipment show in Orlando, FL.
COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE

Mark Duffy provided an update on the website and email blasts. All is going very well and Tom Lamond is being trained to maintain/update the website and to generate email blasts.
Motion by John Johnson, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the report of the Communications Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
OLD BUSINESS 
John Griffin reviewed a proposed LED lighting upgrade prepared by Affinity Lighting (see attached). John answered questions by board members about projected costs, investment return, and National Grid incentives. Board members thanked John for his efforts to reduce electricity bills and authorized him to continue working with Affinity Lighting to fine tune their proposal with upfront costs before incentives not to exceed $40,000.

Jason Howarth presented an overview of a plan to improve the audio system in the member’s lounge and patio area. Jason will provide more details at our next meeting.  
NEW BUSINESS
Garry Murphy informed board members that the Liquor Commission requires a copy of a board vote naming its official representative.
Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by Gary Walsh, to name President Jay Heelon as the authorized representative of MPGC. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
James Shannon, who has served as the club’s auditor over the past several years, met with board members to discuss the recommendations (see attached) made by the 2014 Audit Committee (Sean Moriarty and Brendan Flynn). Jim agreed that documentation of the treasurer’s responsibilities and hiring an outside bookkeeper are good ideas. Jim highly praised Brian Campbell’s work noting the substantial time and effort needed for Brian to accomplish all the tasks associated with the role of club treasurer. Jim also answered questions about checks and balances and the appropriate role of all board members regarding oversight of club finances. 
President Heelon agreed to research best practices for documentation of job responsibilities and to update board members at our next meeting. 
Board members discussed the feedback they have heard from members about Sean Tully’s job as club manager. The response has been very positive and board members also praised Sean. It was agreed to meet with Sean to get a status report from him and to discuss staffing in the downstairs lounge.

John Griffin suggested and board members agreed to meet for a half-hour prior to the start of interviews on each of the scheduled nights. 

Motion by John Griffin, seconded by Gary Walsh, to adjourn.  Vote unanimous. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 9:57 p.m.

NEXT MEETING

Wednesday, February 25th at 7:30 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,








_____________________________








Garry P. Murphy, Secretary
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